


Lake Meddybemps Water Management





This last year was an exceptionally difficult one for water management.  In May, the lake was low; then unusually heavy rains drenched not only Meddybemps but the entire Northeast.  Islands and docks were flooded and the Atlantic Salmon Commission opened the dam to its maximum.





In response to the conditions, LMA president, David Mauk, asked the ASC to reconsider their present lake draw-down targets and find flexibility in their plan.  The present targets are:  1) To maintain a full lake until July 1st;  2) Attempt to have a maximum drawdown of 30 inches (more or less if it is a wet or dry year);  3) Fill the lake starting in the late fall.  All of these are targets and subject to weather conditions.





Patrick Keliher, Executive Director of the Maine Atlantic Salmon Commission, and Greg  Mackey, Fisheries Scientist Maine ASC,  toured the Dennys River, Meddybemps Lake, and most of the tributaries that feed the lake.  Mr Keliher sent David this response:





	“…While I support my staffs efforts I believe there is more we can do to


	help ensure that the next set of spring storms are better anticipated.  At this


	time we have no plans to change our water management plans.  However, I


	have asked Greg Macky to attach a permanent water measurement gauge on


	site to help gain additional accuracy with water levels.  Currently we monitor 


                the level as needed, but starting in the spring we will work with a contractor


who tends our weir in Dennysville.  His job will be to monitor the dam on a 


daily basis from ice out till July 1st.  This will give us the ability to make finer


adjustments to lake levels in order to maintain targets, or, in the case of storm


events, be on site to lower water at faster rates as we anticipate run off during


                the spring.


If, at the end of next spring, we still are seeing continued problems with


               flooding, we will review our management plans and adjust accordingly…”  








Through the collaborative efforts of David, Patrick and Greg we now have open lines of communication with the ASC and a clear understanding of their policies and procedures for monitoring and adjusting the lake level. 





During the flooding season, the ASC received numerous calls and e-mails concerning individual concerns, and though they did their best to address the issues on a one to one basis, they requested that the LMA appoint a contact person to whom individuals could address their concerns, and that person would be the liaison with the ASC.  David Mauk has done an excellent job and has developed a good working relationship with the ASC; therefore, and I have asked him to remain in that position, and he has accepted. 





You can contact David at (dmauk@ascentadvisors.com)  








[Excerpt from newsletter 2007]











